9.2.1



PO Box 1749 Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J 3A5 Canada

> Halifax Regional Council December 6, 2005

TO: Mayor Kelly and Members of Halifax Regional Council

SUBMITTED BY:

Councillor Jim Smith, Chair
Harbour East Community Council

DATE: November 18, 2005

SUBJECT: Traffic Study - Burnside City of Lakes Business Park

ORIGIN

Meeting of Harbour East Community Council held on November 3, 2005.

RECOMMENDATION

Harbour East Community Council recommend to Regional Council that an independent traffic study be conducted on all development and lands east of Burnside Drive with the objective of determining the congruence of the present and future street systems with the City of Lakes Business Park.

Harbour East Community Council considered this matter at a meeting held on November 3, 2005.

ATTACHMENTS

Extract - Draft Minutes - Meeting of Harbour East Community Council, November 3, 2005

Additional copies of this report, and information on its status, can be obtained by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 490-4210, or Fax 490-4208.

Report Prepared by: Sherryll Murphy, Legislative Assistant

EXTRACT - DRAFT MINUTES - NOVEMBER 3, 2005 - HARBOUR EAST COMMUNITY COUNCIL

11.2.1 Burnside City of Lakes Business Park - Councillor Smith

A Councillor request for information was before Community Council.

MOVED by Councillor McCluskey, seconded by Councillor Younger that Harbour East Community Council recommend to Regional Council that an independent traffic study be conducted on all development and lands east of Burnside Drive with the objective of determining the congruence of the present and future street systems with the City of Lakes Business Park. MOTION PUT AND PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.